
BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 9TH JANUARY 2019  

AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.00 pm 

Present Mr. C. Fraser (chair). Mr. M. Ing, Mr. Steve Pashley & Mrs .J. 

Childs.  

106. Village Hall 

Lloyd Jones are servicing the boiler on Monday 14th January 2019. 

Ransom’s are coming to the hall on Tuesday 15th January 2019 to fit lights to 

the road side and the entrance door. 

We have applied to the I. Gas community fund for a grant of £5000.00 to 

update both toilets. This is the maximum we can apply for.  

It was agreed that the Clerk should sent a letter to Mrs. S. Palmer thanking her 

for donating 3 toilet seats. It was also agreed to send letters of thanks to Mrs. 

Sally Hill for her service to the Parish Council and to Andy Longworth for the 

mince pie evening and other events. 

The tap in the ladies toilet has been replaced. 

107. Neighbour Hood Policing Issues. 

The local beat manager had asked if he could attend and give the council an 

update on local crime issues. 

No one from the police attended the meeting. 

108. Apologies for absence. 

Apologies were received from Mrs L. Ing and Mr. Simon Pashley.  

109. Question time. 

There were no members of the public present. 

110. Declarations of interest 



There were no declarations. 

111. Adoption of Minutes. 

It was proposed by Mr. Steve. Pashley and seconded by Mr. Ing that the 

minutes of the meeting on Thursday 11th December 2018 be approved. All in 

agreement.  

112.Matters arising. 

Mr. Ing gave the council an update on the village signs. 

The council agreed that the illustration of the Hockerton sign was the 

preferred design and the art work on it could be a Mini motor car with a 

number on it representing the Monte Carlo Rally, a mail coach &, Ye Olde Bell 

Hotel also perhaps a wheat sheaf. 

Mr. Fraser to contact Paul Roberts of NCC regarding submitting details of the 

project. 

The council have been informed that two people have sustained injuries from 

tripping over wood work outside 7 Milestone Court. This is an ongoing problem 

regarding a resident using the verge for their own benefit, NCC are aware of 

this issue and are dealing with it. 

113. Tinkers Lane Copse. 

As it looks like this matter may be at an end it was decided to remove it from 

the agenda and if it was to be discussed this could be done in village matters. 

A discussion took place about the contents of newsletters put out by villagers 

which may be libellous and if so should we seek legal advice. This matter to be 

brought up at the next meeting. 

114. Planning. 

There were no planning matters. 

115. Highways. 

There were no highway matters. 

116.Correspondence.  



Bassetlaw D. C. has informed us that no one has requested an election for our 

casual vacancy and there for we can Co-opt to fill this vacancy. 

As Dr. Rajan Bhojwani as shown an interest on joining the council it was agreed 

that we should approach him regarding this matter. 

The Chairman informed the meeting that he had contacted Paul Clayton who is 

the legal expert for the Clerk’s and Council Direct magazine which the council 

receives. This was regarding the legal position with the council and the 

squatters at Tinkers Lane. This was in fact printed in the January issue of the 

magazine. Mr. Clayton replied under the heading ( Duty to keep trespassers 

safe ) that if the council is aware of any danger to people using the land it must 

take steps to avert that danger. In his opinion in this case the council has no 

liability should a trespasser suffer injury. 

117. financial statement for December 

Current account at the end of December 2018  £4527.57 

Nottingham Building Society at 18th December 2018  £15539.32 

ACCOUNTS TO PAY FOR December 2018  

Bassetlaw D. C. hall rates.     £13.00 

Village hall gas.       £38.91 

Village hall electric       £37.34 

Water Plus. ( Severn Trent )     £5.88 

Anglian Water       £26.99 

Clerk’s salary & expenses Oct to Dec.    £311.69 

Salary £250.32. 

Expenses £61.37  stationary, postage & printer inks 

Joy Ford  January hall clean.     £20.00 

Nicholas Smith for Village Hall works    £80.00 



TOTAL EXPENDITURE FOR December 2018    £533.81 

RECEIPTS FOR December 2018  

LINE DANCING       £42.00 

FLY BALL        £39.00 

Craft evening      £0.00 

Hall hire.       £24.00 

Total receipts for December 2018   £105.00 

118. Village matters 

We have received a quote from Nik Smith  

To renovate Playing Field goal posts £280.00 

To remove goal posts £150.00. 

The council approved the quote to renovate the goal posts. 

 

119. Date of next meeting. 

  

Chair C.L. Fraser..............................................date.................................. 

 


